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URA Supports Government'’s New Initiatives on Housing to Meet Housing Needs and Improve
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The URAwelcomedthe Government’s new initiatives on housing
as announced by the Chief Executive in the 2019 Policy Address
on 16 October, and will render its full support. Relevant studies
will be undertaken to devise the implementation framework for
submission to the URA Board for deliberation and approval.
With regard to the redevelopment of buildings under the Civil
Servants’ Co-operative Building Society Scheme (CBS), the
URA has initially identified two clusters of CBS sites as pilot
projects. Relevant technical assessments are in progress and
the URA expects to commence the projects early next year.

In light of the Government’s announcement made
earlier onits plan to enhance four building rehabilitation
subsidy schemes, namely Operation Building Bright
2.0, Lift Modernisation Subsidy Scheme, Fire Safety
Improvement Works Subsidy Scheme and Building
Maintenance Grant Scheme for Elderly Owners, the
URA will provide additional resources to take forward
the implementation of these schemes so as to assist
more needy owners to properly maintain and repair
their buildings, in the hope of ultimately slowing down
the pace of urban decay.
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URA Issues Acquisition Offers to Queen’s Road West/ In Ku Lane Development Scheme
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On 2 August, the URA issued acquisition offers to property
owners affected by the Queen’s Road West/ In Ku Lane
Development Scheme in the Central and Western District.
Eligible owner-occupiers of domestic properties of the Project
will be offered $24,051 per square foot of saleable area which
l\\ is the unit rate of a notional replacement flat
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of seven years old situated in the same locality.
The Project affects a total of about 70 property
interests. Owners were given 60 days to consider
the URA's offers. In addition, eligible domestic
owner-occupiers of the Project will have an

option of an in-situ flat-for-flat (FFF) unit.
After completion of the property acquisition,
the URA will make ex-gratia allowance for the
eligible tenants and rehousing arrangement for
the eligible domestic tenants.





